Dear Mayor Bogaard and City of Pasadena Council members,

Please find attached a not so attractive photo-collage I took with my phone camera this morning (11/23/13), well before the start of today's UCLA game, while jogging through the Arroyo, just South of the Rose Bowl (the Rose Bowl loop was of course closed because of game day).

I assure you, these low res photos do not do justice to the amount of unsightly filth and trash debris littered throughout the Arroyo, and the Brookside Park area. From my run today, and a similar one last week, it is obvious that the Arroyo Seco is not being well maintained in Pasadena from an ecological/recreational perspective.

I implore all of you. Please show leadership on this issue and help ensure that the Arroyo itself is regularly maintained and properly cleaned. The cumulative effects of over-use of the RB area, coupled with poor oversight of this resource, are having consequences that are hard to overlook if you simply go for a walk or jog through the area. It is really that bad! I notice each week after games folks scurrying to clean up Lot H and the golf courses as best they can. But lots of the debris escapes and is running quickly downstream and just sitting there endlessly until it pushes further downstream. Not to mention debris being discarded during heavy use more generally.

I know this issue has been raised previously, but since it has been one year since the City Council voted to change the City Ordinance concerning displacement events, assuring all of us mitigation measures would protect the Arroyo if an NFL project were to move forward, I thought I would underscore that even under business as usual mitigation measures don't seem to be working.

I would hope there would be collective agreement a trash-filled Arroyo is not in anyone's interests, and I respectfully request your collective leadership to resolve this matter.

Thanks in advance for your attention to this issue,

Jonas C. Peters

Resident, Pasadena CA

Chair, East Arroyo Neighborhood Preservation Committee (EANPC)

[image: image1.emf]


Photos	
  (credit	
  Jonas	
  Peters)	
  of	
  Trash	
  in	
  the	
  Arroyo	
  
	
  just	
  South	
  of	
  the	
  RB	
  –	
  taken	
  before	
  UCLA	
  game	
  



Sat	
  11/23/2013	
  between	
  9:45am	
  –	
  10am	
  










Photos	(credit	Jonas	Peters)	of	Trash	in	the	Arroyo	

	just	South	of	the	RB	–	taken	before	UCLA	game	

Sat	11/23/2013	between	9:45am	–	10am	


